YOUR NAME

YOUR ADDRESS

ANY OTHER RELEVANT CONTACT INFORMATION

 

Hello Rep/Senator __________,

 

My name is _________, and I am reaching out as a member of the Wisconsin Troopers’ Association (WTA) and as an employee of the Wisconsin State Patrol.  I have been (NAME YOUR POSITION) with the State Patrol for more than ___ years. 

 

I am writing to ask for your support of our contract.  Every two years, State Troopers negotiate salary, benefits, and other conditions of employment such as work rules and processes. Unfortunately, we have fallen behind in our negotiations with the State and have finally reached an agreement covering the last two budget cycles from 2015 to 2019.  This four-year delay has resulted in a significantly higher percentage increase for State Trooper wages to keep pace with our municipal and county law enforcement counterparts.

 

I have attached two graphs that illustrate current State Trooper starting pay and top officer pay compared to other large departments across the state (RED).  The charts also illustrate how the increase will move State Troopers towards the average of these large departments if this pending contract passes (YELLOW).
It is no secret the number of law enforcement officers that have died in the line of duty is increasing, in fact two out of the last six officers in Wisconsin killed in the line of duty were State Troopers.  We put our lives on the line every day and we took that oath to protect the people of Wisconsin, but we deserve to be fairly compensated just like our municipal and county law enforcement partners. 

 

Our role in statewide law enforcement has clearly expanded over the last decade.  The Wisconsin State Patrol is still the ONLY law enforcement agency that can mobilize quickly and respond to statewide emergencies.  The Wisconsin State Patrol is the go-to agency to assist our local government partners with natural disasters, large-scale sporting events, multi-jurisdictional crime and crash scenes, and more.  Our work fighting human trafficking and criminal interdiction as well as our commitment to transportation safety keeps Wisconsin safe every day.  The Wisconsin State Patrol has established itself as a well-respected law enforcement agency that is continually utilized by our local, county, and federal partners.

 

We would greatly appreciate you reaching out to members of legislative leadership and members of the Joint Committee on Employment Relations (JCOER) to ask for their support of our current pending contract.  It is relevant for you to know that the resources needed for this increase have already been allocated at the Department of Transportation.

 

 

Thank you for your consideration,

 

Your Name and Title 

